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Rabobank Dairy Quarterly Q3: Dairy enters a protracted bear market
International and regional dairy markets are headed for 12 months of low prices according to Rabobank’s latest Dairy Quarterly report. The price of internationally traded dairy commodities has already fallen 30%-45% below February levels as a strong wave of milk from export regions collided with weaker Chinese buying and a Russian ban on import from key suppliers. With other importers unable to take up the slack, the market loosened considerably. While Rabobank believes that a bottom has been reached in the international market, market rebalancing will be a slow process.
“All signs suggest that a prolonged period of low prices will be required in order to clear the international market”, states Rabobank analyst Tim Hunt.
Supply growth will lose some of its recent momentum over the next 12 months as milk process begin to soften. However, delays in international price signals reaching the farmgate, falling feed costs and the imminent removal of EU quotas will ensure that the brakes are applied too slowly to avoid a further increase in export surpluses over the same period. 
With Chinese purchases from the world market likely to fall well short of prior year levels for at least another six months, and Russian imports likely to be slashed, the market will remain loose for many months to come.
Wholesale prices in the US and EU markets have been hit less hard so far for a variety of reasons. None of these will be sufficient to avoid substantial price falls in these markets by early 2015, as prices are brought into closer alignment with those available on export markets (the key outlet for increased supply in both these regions).
Rabobank believes that upward price momentum will likely return to international and regional markets in Q3 2015, as the deceleration of milk surplus growth coincides with the return to import growth in China and the assumed reopening of the Russian market.
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For more information about this publication please contact its author 

Tim Hunt: tim.hunt@rabobank.com +1 347 439 1012 

For other information, please contact Rabobank press office: 
K.Verheul1@rn.rabobank.nl +31 30 21 66918

Follow us on Twitter:
@rabofoodagri


NOTE
· The report/presentation attached is sent specifically to enable journalists to do their work, i.e. as the basis for an article or news report, or as preparation for a telephone or personal interview with a content expert. In line with good journalistic practice, a reference to the source would be appreciated
· Please note that is it expressly forbidden to forward the attached report/presentation in any form to third parties, or to publish this report either partially or entirely on a website.
· Rabobank has recently updated the distribution lists for Food & Agribusiness Research reports. If you have no interest in further receiving this information, please let us know and we will remove your email address promptly.
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